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  Infrastructure & Field Operations:  

-The Evans #3 pump and motor was removed and sent off for repairs.  There was a change order for the 

motor after it was disassembled and inspected.  The upper bearing journals will need some machine 

work to bring within tolerances and the heaters need to be replaced.  The pump was just recently torn 

down and I am awaiting a conditions report.  

-The bi-annual cleaning of the Jackson Creek diversion was completed. 

-The 72” thru levee culverts at the North Tide gates and Sub-Levee Sluice gates were inspected by 

divers.  I am still awaiting the written general conditions report from the dive company so we can pass 

that along to USACE to complete these inspection requirements. 

-The lateral drain section of the Toe Drain system located near the North Tide gates was video inspected 

as per USACE requirements.  We were unable to video the horizontal section of the drain due to its 

length and tight corners.  It also appears we will not be required by USACE to video this horizontal 

section because of this configuration. 

-The perimeter and sub levee was treated for woody vegetation control.  The areas of rip rap along both 

levees was treated for total vegetation control. 

-Tree removal operations between Scappoose and Dikeside Moorages was completed. 

Pumping and Water Control Operations:   

-The Evan’s and Santosh Slough water level is being maintained below 4.4’; currently all drainage is 

achieved by gravity through the North Tide gates. 

-North, Cherry, Johnson, Smith, Honeyman, Kessi, Hovan and Sternberg pumping stations are operating 

at 1.5’-2.0’ water level. 

Infrastructure & Operations-Looking Ahead / Action Items: 

-Toe Drain explorations at the Olsen Farm. 

-Dike Rd Relief well testing 

-Cherry Pump #2 starter panel replacement 

-Annual riverward perimeter levee toe/rip-rap survey 

-Santosh/Evans slough survey 

Personnel: 

- 

408’s: 

-The Heidelberg/Ellis gravel mine 408 is still moving through the process; it currently stands at the 60% 

submission level.  USACE has indicated that the project will need to complete a Risk Assessment 

Analysis.  As part of this analysis, an independent third party will review the related permit materials.  

Heidelberg recently indicated they have been working on this process and reviewing comments and will 

have more feedback in November.   

Accreditation / LOMR: 

-We are currently waiting on WEST to compile a final publishable version of the maps to present to the 

public, this was supposed to be completed by September 7; once this is completed the County will hold 

a public meeting to discuss the updated maps and follow the process laid out by Multnomah County 

with the Sauvie Island LOMR.  Laurie with the City of Scappoose was able to verify that the grant funding 

through business Oregon is eligible to pay for these final expenses.  She was also able to get an 

extension on the grant that was to expire Sept 7 to May 9, 2025.   
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-Senator Merkley’s office reached out and said that our CIP grant funding application for backup power 

generation for the Evans pump station was denied.  

Rental Home: 

- 

Legal: 

- 

GM Action Items: 

-  

-  


